
Superintendent’s Memo No. 281-14

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA 

Department of Education

October 17, 2014

TO:  Division Superintendents

FROM:  Steven R. Staples, Superintendent of Public Instruction



SUBJECT:  2014 Fall Master Schedule Collection: 1) Secondary Enrollment
Demographics Form (SEDF) Data; 2) Instructional Personnel Verification of Licensure
Endorsement Report; 3) Instructional Personnel Survey Data Report; and 4) Supply and
Demand Report

DUE: Successful Submission Due December 5, 2014;
Verification Reports Due January 30,
2015

In order to comply with the reporting requirements of Indicators (b)(1), (b)(2), and (b)(3) of the State Fiscal
Stabilization Fund (SFSF) Assurances, the No Child Left Behind Act of 2001 (Public Law 107-110), and Title II
of the Higher Education Act (HEA), school divisions are required to submit data for the Fall Master Schedule
Collection (MSC) that includes the following:

1. Secondary Enrollment Demographics Form (SEDF);
2. Instructional Personnel and Verification of Licensure Endorsement Report;
3. Instructional Personnel Survey Data Report; and
4. Supply and Demand Report.

The Fall MSC will include course-level data by student and teacher for all students in grades K-12.  This data
should reflect course information for all classes that are being taught or will be taught during the 2014-2015
school year.

For the second year the Secondary Enrollment Demographics Form (SEDF) data will be collected through
MSC.  Data collected on the SEDF are used to generate the number of Career and Technical Education (CTE)
positions recognized for funding under the Standards of Quality (SOQ), based on the current SOQ funding
methodology recognized by the General Assembly.

In order for the Virginia Department of Education (VDOE) to comply with the SFSF Assurances, theNo Child
Left Behind Act of 2001 (Public Law 107-110), and Title II of the Higher Education Act (HEA), it is important
that all school divisions have a successful submission of the Fall Master Schedule Collection and Instruction
Personnel and Verification of Licensure Endorsement Report no later than December 5, 2014.  A final
submission and verification reports, signed by the division superintendent, must be submitted by January 30,
2015.  Early submission is strongly encouraged.  The FALL MSC opened for data submissions on October 15,
2014.



A detailed listing of the data elements on the Fall MSC-IPAL is available on the Virginia Department of
Education’s Web site.

Questions relating to the 2014 Fall MSC-IPAL should be directed to Educational Applications by e-mail at
RESULTSHELP@doe.virginia.gov or telephone at (804) 225-2099.

The VDOE staff member responsible for each of the four specific content areas within the FALL MSC is
provided, along with the staff member’s contact information.  If you have questions regarding any of this
content, please contact the appropriate staff member.

1. Secondary Enrollment Demographics Form (SEDF) Data

The Secondary Enrollment Demographics Form (SEDF) data, collected by Career and Technical Education
(CTE), will be reported through the MSC.  SEDF data are used to determine the Standards of Quality (SOQ)
add-on funding for career and technical education, calculation of Nontraditional Career Preparation Enrollment
for federal, state and local accountability reporting, and CTE state equipment allocation.  As a result, several
elements are included to collect the required information.  The final summary reports will still be available
through the SEDF application in the Single Sign-on for Web Systems (SSWS) portal, but data collection will be
completed exclusively through the MSC.

Questions regarding the CTE Secondary Enrollment Demographics Form should be directed to George Willcox,
coordinator of planning, administration and accountability, Office of Career and Technical Education, by e-mail
at cte@doe.virginia.gov or telephone at (804) 225-2052.

Questions regarding career and technical education SOQ add-on funding should be directed to the Budget Office
by e-mail at doebudgetoffice@doe.virginia.gov or telephone at (804) 225-2025.    

2. Instructional Personnel Verification of Licensure Endorsement Report

The Instructional Personnel of Licensure Endorsement Report should reflect a “snapshot” of your school
division's personnel as of October 1, 2014.  Please remember that data corrections will not be available in the
Instructional Personnel of Licensure Endorsement Report application.  Data corrections must be made at the
source of the data and resubmitted through the MSC and Instructional Personnel of Licensure Endorsement
Report applications.

You must report all school-level instructional personnel, including substitute teachers when no teacher of record
is assigned.  In addition, please note that preK teachers must be entered in MSC for any class with preK
students.

All requests for licenses should have been submitted to the Division of Teacher Education and Licensure to
ensure that all instructional personnel are properly licensed as required by Section 22.1-299 of the Code of
Virginia. The Fall MSC identifies verified credit courses for high school graduation.  The teacher of record for
these courses must hold a Virginia license with the appropriate content endorsement.  If you have questions or
need assistance with the licensing of your employees, please contact personnel in the Division of Teacher
Education and Licensure.

In addition, the Office of Special Education Instructional Services requests that all Special Education student-
teacher linkages be reported on the Fall MSC-IPAL, including those where special education resource teachers
are supporting content area teachers in a classroom. Questions regarding teachers of students with disabilities
and their students should be directed to Dr. Pat Abrams, director, Special Education Instructional Services, via e-
mail at Pat.Abrams@doe.virginia.gov or telephone at (804) 225-2923.

Questions regarding licensure should be directed to Dr. Mark Allan, director, Licensure and School Leadership,
by e-mail at Mark.Allan@doe.virginia.gov or telephone at (804) 371-2471.

https://www.doe.virginia.gov/info_management/data_collection/master_schedule_collection/index.shtml
mailto:RESULTSHELP@doe.virginia.gov
mailto:cte@doe.virginia.gov
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3. Instructional Personnel Survey Data Report

The Instructional Personnel Survey Data Report includes six subsections.  The Virginia Department of
Education staff member responsible for each of these subsections is provided, along with the staff member’s
contact information.  If you have questions regarding any of these components of the Instructional Personnel
Survey Data Report, please contact the appropriate staff member.

i. Central Office Personnel – Allison Young, educational data specialist, Allison.Young@doe.virginia.gov,
(804) 225-3909

ii. Support Staff – Allison Young, educational data specialist, Allison.Young@doe.virginia.gov, (804) 225-
3909

iii. School Level Title I Paraprofessionals – Mark R. Allan, director, Licensure and School Leadership,
Mark.Allan@doe.virginia.gov, (804) 371-2471.

iv. Special Education Personnel – Angela Phenicie, data manager, Angela.Phenicie@doe.virginia.gov,
spedprogramdata@doe.virginia.gov, (804) 371-7582

v. Special Education Paraprofessionals – Angela Phenicie, data manager, Angela.Phenicie@doe.virginia.gov,
spedprogramdata@doe.virginia.gov, (804) 371-7582

vi. Division Level Paraprofessionals– Allison Young, educational data specialist,
Allison.Young@doe.virginia.gov, (804) 225-3909

4. Supply and Demand Report

The Virginia Statute and federal requirements call for the Virginia Department of Education to report annually
on the critical teaching shortage areas in Virginia.  This data is collected through the Supply and Demand
Report.  Questions regarding the Supply and Demand Report should be directed to Mrs. Patty S. Pitts, assistant
superintendent for teacher education and licensure, by 
e-mail at Patty.Pitts@doe.virginia.gov or telephone at (804) 371-2522.

SRS/SMW/aly
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